  Cape Fear Ballroom Dancers
Executive Board Meeting Minutes
July 17, 2010
 
Present: Drew Ziegler, Sandra Peterson, Carol Conklin, Pat LeBeau, Janet King
 

 

Minutes of the May meeting were reviewed and approved. There was no board meeting in June due to the dance being a formal.
Finance report was distributed and approved.
                                                         
Publicity reported that we are now having good coverage from the Observer and Arts Council. Reps from both have been present at the May dance as well as the Dinner-Dance in June, and the Observer has highlighted us in several issues with articles and pictures. We are also now included on their web site.
                        
The Arts Council has been taking photographs to include us in a video they are making concerning the arts in Fayetteville.
 

The Black and White Ball was well attended and seemed to be enjoyed by all. Concerning the '50's dance in August, Carol informed the Board that refreshments were needed, as well as for remaining months of the year.  
 

Janet King reported that she had several unhappy members concerning seating arrangements at the dinner, and that she does not have the time at her work to continually be making adjustments for individuals. She resigned from the seating arrangements, but will continue as Hospitality Chair through the end of the year.
Drew announced that reservation forms for the September dinner dance are available tonight, and he will reiterate the importance of getting them in 5 days in advance to make it easier for those handling checks and arranging seating. Also emphasize 8 per table.
 

Drew presented two suggestions from members - one to have our Christmas dance in November because of conflicts with other activities - the other to have a "Pimp and Prostitute" theme dance. Both were vetoed by the board.
 

The board voted to send a $100 donation to the Arts Council in appreciation for their including us in their video. CFBD has long been a voting member, but had not participated monetarily in recent years. At Drew's request, Hazel attended their annual meeting May 20, 2010. Also several of our members participated in "Swing Night" at the request of the Arts Council on the fourth Friday in June.
 

Drew reported that Bethesda Nursing Home in Eastover has asked for a demo dance at any time we could do so. He will announce this tonight. 
Adjourned -- Next board meeting Saturday, August 21, 2010
